November 21, 2019 Community Council Minutes

Welcome to meeting conducted by Sara Reed.  
Council members excused: Sally Smith and Elaine Oaks. 
Minutes were approved by Alisa Mercer who motioned to accept the minutes and Angela Mitchell gave a 2nd to the motion.
1. Tiffany Tuck showed a 17-minute video on Community Council and how things are run for this group. SIP/financial report was shared and the proposed changes which was to: allocate monies that are available from changing RTI tutors from 178 to 138 days giving a balance of $9,065.94. It was proposed that this extra money goes towards purchasing Logitech crayons, mClass licenses, binders, and page protectors. Also proposed was to purchase updated iPads for RTI aides, microphones for classrooms and printers to help with data tracking. There was a motion by Alisa Mercer to approve these changes and Angela Mitchell 2nd this motion.
2. Jo Ellen Shaeffer went over safe school routes: The council talked about getting a 2nd crossing guard for the crossing on 2600 at the light. The council asked if we could possibly ask the city for a traffic signal crossing that can be put up to signal when students are crossing the street. The council also talked about the problems with the 3100 south and 4th east intersection and if there could be a stop sign or something put in place there. The gentleman in the community that used to keep the cross walk cleared of snow will no longer be able to help with this. Alisa will keep an eye on the crosswalk when the snow falls to see if it is a safe way to let our students go during winter weather. The council all agreed that this was a great change to the safe route plan and Jo Ellen will get this turned in. Follow up on the safe route plan will be discussed more in the future.
3. Tiffany Tuck will give more information on changes made to the TSSA money at our next meeting. January’s meeting was proposed to change the date from January 9, 2020 to January 14, 2020 everyone agreed with this change to the calendar. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Meeting was adjourned until January 14, 2020.

